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LIGHTING UP  

THE OUTSIDE CHRISTMAS TREE! 

FRIDAY 10 DECEMBER 2021 AT 6.00PM  

AT THE VILLAGE HALL 

Mulled wine, mince pies after in the hall 

Come along and join in the cheer! 

 

 

                          

                        COFFEE MORNINGS:  

 

The first coffee morning since ‘lock 

down’ on21 October went very well. 

Lots of villagers came and it was lovely 

to see everyone. Attached are some 

photos. 

Following coffee morning dates are: 

Thursday 18 November  

Thursday 16 December  

Thursday 13 January  

at 10.30am in the village hall. 

 

BELGIAN BEER EVENING 

14 October  

Everyone had good fun trying out 

different Belgian beers with chips and 

wearing fancy dress too in something 

Belgian! Our illustrious Chairman, Tim 

Trumper was dressed as Ann Twerp!!  

A good evening was had by all. 

 

      MARY KELLAND  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOND MEMORIES OF MARY 

Over 40 family members and friends gathered for a 
buffet lunch in Frogmore village hall following Mary 
Kelland’s funeral at St Sylvester’s Church, Chivelstone, 
where she rests alongside her late husband, George. She 
passed away on 5th October aged 88 years after a long 
illness, cared for by her brother Peter Hayman. In earlier 
times when her family ran Chivelstone’s Post Office, 
Mary would deliver telegrams on her push-bike or by 
pony to Hallsands, Scoble, South Pool and beyond. 
Greatly missed by family and friends, she is remembered 
with considerable affection in our community for her 
active role, cheerfully contributing to and supporting 
local events.  

 

 



 

 

A wonderful night was had 

by all in the Perraton Field. 

The firework display was 

terrific, as was the bonfire, 

the Guy, BBQ and mulled 

wine. Grateful thanks go to 

all those who helped to 

make it a great occasion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

BONFIRE NIGHT 


